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I am here to comment on the multi unit buildings proposed to go
in on Wilber. I am adamantly against building these large multi
unit structures on RA properties. RA properties are the last
glimpse in how the sfv once was and by building these these large
buildings and overcrowding the area you’re taking that away. You
also have schools in that area and the increased traffic and safety
will detrimental to the neighborhood. Not to mention the decrease
in value for the homeowners and thier surrounding homes. Please
leave RA properties open for rural way of life



Communication from Public

Name:
Date Submitted: 11/05/2023 08:32 AM
Council File No: 23-1039

Comments for Public Posting: 1 am against these buildings being built.



